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FROM:      Permanent Secretary, 
                   Department of Public Service 
 Ministry of the Presidency 
 
TO:       All Permanent Secretaries, 
       Heads of Departments and 
       Regional Executive Officers 
 
DATE:     15th December, 2015 

SUBJECT 
Deduction of Annual Levy and Increase in 
Union Dues- Guyana Public Service Union  

 
 
 
The above subject refers. 
 
Please be informed that a decision has been taken by the Guyana Public Service Union to have 
an increase in the annual levy from one thousand dollars ($1,000.00) to one thousand five 
hundred dollars ($1,500.00) per month, payable in the month of April each year being from the 
year 2016 as well as an increase in its Union Dues from one thousand two hundred dollars 
($1,200.00) to one thousand five hundred dollars ($1,500.00) per month, effective 1st January, 
2016. 
 
In light of the above, please make deductions from the salaries of all members of the Guyana 
Public Service Union who would have given prior permission for dues to be deducted from their 
salaries. 
 
Please bring this circular to the attention of all staff within your organizations especially the 
members of the Guyana Public Service Union. 
 
 
 
 
 
………………………………… 
Reginald Brotherson 
Permanent Secretary 
Ministry of the Presidency 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SERVICE 
 
Copy: Auditor General 


